Retiree Spring Meeting Minutes

May 12th, 2009

The semi-annual retiree’s meeting was held at the APWU hall on May 12, 2009.  Twenty-five member/spouses attended with socializing at 10 a.m..
The meeting was called to order at 10:20 a.m. by President Barb Versteegh with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Machelle Shaffer from the Iowa Department on Aging & Elder Affairs spoke on the services that are available through this state agency.  The agency provides education and support services helping older Iowans remain independent.  LifeLong Links is a free web-based service that provides a connection to aging and disability resources in and near each individual’s community (www.LifelongLinks.org).  The toll-free number is 1-866-468-7887.

The minutes of the last meeting and the treasurer’s report were read and approved.
Barb reported that we all should receive a $250 stimulus check in May.

Barb mentioned that we have two legislative priorities - Premium Conversion and GPO/WEP (Government Pension Offset & Windfall Elimination Provision).  We need to contact our congressmen and urge them to back these issues and to thank them if they already have.  (Boswell, Loebsack and Harkin have co-sponsored to Premium Conversion, Grassley has not.  Boswell and Loebsack have signed on for GPO/WEP, Harkin and Grassley have not).
HR 22 is a bill that would ease the financial burden currently on the Postal Service by allowing them to make the $2.3 billion annual payment to OPM for current retirees’ health benefits from the existing Fund, rather than as a separate payment.  The Postal Service could save 3.5 billion dollars per year over the next eight years.

Local 44 President Lance Cole invited the retirees to the picnic to be held September 20 at the labor park.  This year the union will be celebrating their 100th anniversary.  EPA assistance is available for retirees by call 1-800-EAP-4YOU or www.apwuiowa.com.  This web site also has a section called Friday Alert - a newsletter that covers issues that impact retires.
May is Older Americans month and Barb thanked all the members who have supported the APWU through the years.

Terry Glenn made a motion to send President Barb Versteegh to the National Retirees Conference to be held in Las Vegas NV on September 30th - October 2, 2009.  The discussion pointed out the benefits of sending someone to the conference.  Motion passed.
A discussion on whether our chapter should join The Iowa Alliance for Retired Americans.  The cost is $125.  Bill Cram suggested that a member of the Alliance come speak at one of our meetings.

Loyld Weems motioned that we buy a dishwasher for the Local 44 providing it is made in the USA and the cost does not exceed $500.  The local could pay the cost of installation.  Motion passed.

Door Prizes:

$15 Dahls Gift Card  -  John Alexander      $25 Dahls Gift Card  -  Larry Hawkins

The next meeting will be held  September 8, 2009.  

Motion to adjourn at 11:35.

A delicious chicken, potato, and salad lunch was served.

These minutes are respectfully submitted by Karen Alexander, Secretary.
